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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES-amended
Monday, June 22, 2015
City Council Conference Room A

4:00 P.M.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:03 p.m.

In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners  Carl Cannon, Richard Redick, Elaine Brown;  Marla Buchanan; Commissioner Larry Williams and Paul Astleford, Ex-Officio, were excused;   Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Fred Jones, Ivan Rodrigues, JTA; Jim Gilmore, Joshua Cockrell, IGS (JTA); Lisa King, Langton Associates; Doreen Joyner Howard, Florida Department of Transportation; Lindsey Brock, Friends of the Ferry;  Mark Fernandez, HMS; Barbara Goodman; A. J. Souto, Public Works Department;  Lakeisha Williams, COJ Budget Office; Jim Adams, Office of State Representative Janet Adkins;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its May 18, 2015 monthly meeting.
The Chairman cited the $1,000,000 that the Legislature had recently approved for the ferry’s continued operation.  
In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Rich Redick announced that July 10th marks the 2nd anniversary for the Ferry Ambassadors and that a party was being planned to celebrate the occasion.
The Chairman announced that Council President Clay Yarborough had appointed Attorney Lindsey Brock as a Ferry Commission member, filling the vacancy created by the election of Aaron Bowman to the Jacksonville City Council.
In Updates on Grants for the Ferry, Lisa King, Langton Associates, announced that the City was not awarded another FLAP (Federal Lands Access Program) Grant.  Ms. King distributed a copy of the letter from the Federal Highway Administration to Council Member Crescimbeni that explained why the ferry was not recommended for FLAP funding.
Fred Jones, JTA, updated the Commission on plans for the slip wall replacement project.  He indicated that C & D Construction of Cocoa Beach, Florida had been awarded the contract with its $4.0 million bid.  Council Member Crescimbeni requested that JTA’s engineering consultant (Robert Franques) be present at the next Ferry Commission meeting to explain the components of the construction project.

In the Marine Operations Report, Mark Fernandez reviewed points that were in the HMS Ferries Monthly Report for May 2015 previously  distributed.  He reported that revenue and ridership for May were above the figures for May 2014.  Mr. Fernandez reported that collecting fares for ferry tickets in the parking lot was proving to be more effective than collecting on the vessel.  A discussion on how best to collect fares ensued.  The issue of security was raised if one individual handled cash.  The idea of kiosks was considered.
It was announced that the Ferry Coordination Committee meeting would be held the following day, June 23rd at JTA offices to discuss ferry’s haul-out.  Attendees would include Commissioner Marla Buchanan, Tom Goldsbury and Fred Jones.

The Chairman questioned A. J. Souto on projected figures in next year’s budget.

Commissioner Redick proposed that the Commission formally express its appreciation for and recognition of the work that the Ferry Ambassadors have been doing; he would like to have something to present to the Ambassadors at the impending party that recognized their accomplishments.    Commissioner Carl Cannon moved that the Commission adopt a resolution for formally recognize the Ferry Commissioners for their work and accomplishments. The Commissioners voted to approve the motion.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston will draft the resolution.
There being no further business, the monthly Ferry Commission meeting adjourned at 5:02 P.M.
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